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  A Note from the Director, Cynthia Farmer 
 

Dear museum family,   

We are busy as bees preparing for our spring and summer events, programs, camps, 
and educational tours.  We’re ready to welcome many school children this spring and 
we even have a few summer school programs on the calendar.  Our staff, board of 
directors, and a strong contingent of loyal volunteers are actively planning for event 
favorites including: the Living History Encampment, Independence Day Celebration, 
Tazewell County Fiddlers’ Convention, Little Pioneer Camp, and Pioneer Apprentice 

Camp.  In addition, our Pioneer Park continues to be a popular location for spring, summer, and fall 
weddings, reunions, and other gatherings.  Our calendar is filling up with many special events at 
Historic Crab Orchard Museum & Pioneer Park.   

We have also embarked upon some necessary renovations and maintenance projects in preparation for 
our very full schedule.  Upon evaluation of our picnic shelter area it became apparent that its needs 
went far beyond simple repairs.  Therefore, with the assistance of grant funding, the decision was made 
to dismantle the unsafe structure and replace it with a new structure.  This new picnic shelter will be 
complete and ready for visitors and events by mid-May.  Additionally, the exterior of the Frog Level 
Service Station was due for some much-needed repairs to the siding, along with new windows and fresh 
paint.  With the foresight of the Tazewell Rotary and The Ratcliffe Foundation, a fund was established to 
provide earnings that could be used to ensure the building’s preservation.  So, now the repairs are well 
underway and the Frog Level Service Station repairs and renovations will be completed in the coming 
weeks.   

Other exciting news revolves around the children of our Tazewell County community.  We have opened 
our doors and, specifically our changing gallery, to become a temporary home for the Youth Services 
division of the Tazewell County Public Library.  While final repairs are underway to complete the 
renovations at the library’s Tazewell Building, children will be able to come to this “pop up” location to 
enjoy many programs that the Youth Services staff provides.   We continue to enjoy a great partnership 

with the Tazewell County Public Library and 
welcome these families into our doors.  I think 
this collaboration speaks highly of our heritage, of 
neighbors helping neighbors.  Heritage that also 
includes joining together with a common goal: 
fostering the development of our children, which 
is truly where our future lies.     

As we continue to preserve and promote our 
heritage, whether it be in the form of physical 
structures or future generations, I am honored to 
be of service to the cause.  I am proud of the staff 
and board of directors that remain steadfast in 
our mission.  I hope that our museum will 
continue to be a special place, enjoyed and shared 
by many.  So, thank you, museum family, for 
honoring our past and our traditions.  Now let’s 
enjoy that legacy as we gather to enjoy memories, 
music, dance, camps, tours, and many other 
activities that embrace and promote our history.  
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History comes alive in the Pioneer Park June 7 - 9th!   
Visit with costumed demonstrators and interpreters and discover the joys and challenges of life on the 
Appalachian frontier during the 1800s.  Demonstrations may include archery, black powder shooting, 
woodworking, hearth cooking, blacksmithing, and more.  (Demonstrations subject to change due to volunteer availability.) 

Don’t miss this chance to step into the past and find out if you have what it takes to be a pioneer! 
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S u m m e r  d a t e s  a r e  f i l l i n g  u p  a t  T h e  Co t t a g e .  

M a k e  y ou r  r e s e r v a t i o n s  s o on  t o  e n s u r e  a v a i l a b i l i t y !  
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The Legacy Society 
 

Established in 2020 as a reflection of the need to support Historic Crab Orchard Museum & Pioneer Park  
as it was impacted by the Covid-19 pandemic, the Legacy Society recognizes individuals who value the 

museum’s mission to serve as a bridge across past and future generations, connecting us to our roots and 
reminding us who we are.  Through a one-time gift of $5,000, either in their own name or as a gift in honor 

of a loved one, Legacy Society members honor the pioneering spirit the museum seeks to remember and 
share with all who enter our site.  Additionally, the creation of the society replaces the Lifetime option for 

museum membership, and all Lifetime Members are now members of the Legacy Society.   
 

The museum staff and Board of Directors thank you, our most devoted and determined supporters, 
for remembering the museum and its mission to preserve the past for the future, and for taking on 

the challenges we face with the boldness and bravery consistent with our Appalachian heritage. 

For information about becoming a Legacy Society member, please contact Cynthia Farmer by phone at 276-988-6755,  
or via email at cfarmer@craborchardmuseum.com. 

Mary  Gillespie Adams 
A gift from her children, grandchildren, & great-grandchildren 

 

Grace Barnes 

Mike and Donna Bell 
Anne Bishop 

A gift from her son, Charles W. Bishop 
 

Joe and Gizele Bowen 

Nancy Brooks 

Frances Carlson 

Ronnie and Kelli Cruey 

Rod Cury 

Rick Fisher 

Gordon and Copey Hanes 

Billy and Lee Hunter 

Gene and Martha Hurst 
Dr. Charles King 

In memory of his wife, Mary L. King 
 

Mary W. Lawson 

Thad and Eleanor Lewis 

Bob and Anita McGraw 

Joe and Cindy Nicholson 

David and Nancy Peery Olson 
Catherine C. Payne 

On behalf of the Stelio & Betty Tracy Corte Charitable Foundation 
 

William A. Royall, Jr. 

Lynda Stuart 

Herman Watts 

Mary Sue Whitt 
Sandra Whitt 

In memory of Rev. Dr. Kathy Spitzer 
 

Charlotte G. Whitted 
Dr. Tommy Wright 

Held in perpetuity by the Office of the President, 
Southwest Virginia Community College 
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Rod Moore, Chairman 
Nancy Brooks, Vice Chairman 

Aaron Gillespie, Treasurer 
Susan Reeves, Secretary 
 

Doug Branton 
Kim Campbell 
Lucie D’Amato 
Annabelle Galumbeck 
David Mullins 
Catherine C. Payne 
Peggy Foster Peery 
Lonnie Quesenberry 
Peggy Riley 
Travis Roberts 
Michael Wood, III 
Joe Bowen, Counsel to the Board 

B o a r d  o f  

D i r e c t o rs  

Cynthia Farmer 
Executive Director 
 

Cindy Ringstaff 
Administrative Coordinator 
 

Laura Mallory 
Education Director 
 

Elisabeth Hemsworth 
Curator 

M u s e u m   

S ta f f  

Part Time Staff 
 

Brittany Davis, Bethany Estoll, 
Amy Whitt, Jenny Woodward 

Mission Statement 

The Historic Crab Orchard Museum is an educational institution whose mission is to identify, collect, preserve, interpret, 

and promote the diverse Appalachian cultural heritage of Southwest Virginia and the surrounding region. 

 

 

 

The Pisgah Pathfinder 
 

April 2024 

Newsletter of the 

Historic Crab Orchard Museum 
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3663 Crab Orchard Road 
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ADDRESS SERVICE REQUESTED 
 

(276) 988-6755 

info@craborchardmuseum.com 

www.craborchardmuseum.com 
 

MEMBER 

Virginia Association of Museums 

Greater Bluefield Chamber of Commerce 

Tazewell County Chamber of Commerce 

‘Round the Mountain: 

Southwest Virginia’s Artisan Network 


